January 8, 2001


I. Pledge of Allegiance, Call to Order, and Roll Call
The duly advertised Lancaster Township Board of Supervisors meeting was held on January 8, 2001 in the Township building at 1240 Maple Avenue, Lancaster, PA. The meeting was called to order at 7:00PM by Chair Michael F. Pickard. Vice Chair Helen S. Adams and Treasurer Anthony J. Allen were also present. Others in attendance included Township management staff and interested parties. Allegiance to the flag was pledged.

II. Public Comment on Agenda Items
There were no comments.

III. Secretary's Report
By general consent, the minutes of the December 11, 2000 Board meeting and the January 2, 2001 Organizational Meeting were approved as written.

IV. Treasurer's Report
Treasurer Allen presented the Treasurer’s Report showing the following amounts as of 12/31/00:
General Fund $ 601,322.82
Parks/Open Space Fund 4,831.07
Capital Reserve Fund 966,656.91
Highway Aid Fund 198,595.61
TOTAL $ 1,771,406.41
Mr. Pickard stated the Treasurer’s Report would be filed for audit.

V. Payment of Bills
On a motion by Mr. Allen, seconded by Mrs. Adams, the Board approved the payment of bills:
General Fund $ 142,610.07
Parks/Open Space 0.00
Capital Reserve Fund 172,780.97
Highway Aid Fund 61,500.68
TOTAL $ 376,891.72

VI. Reports
A. Lafayette Fire Company: No report was submitted.
B. Lancaster Township Fire Department Report: No report was submitted.
C. Police, Sewer, and Subsidiary Reports: These reports are available for public inspection before and after this meeting and during business hours. Taking an excerpt from the police report, Mrs. Adams reminded those gathered to never leave an unattended child in a car even for a very short errand.
D. Recycling Report: No report was received from York Waste & Disposal.
E. Strategic Comprehensive Plan Quarterly Report: Mrs. Adams presented an overview of activities and accomplishments in the last quarter of last year. They included: Maple Grove Community Building rental fee revisions; new security system and card access for the municipal building; acceptance of credit cards for payment of Township bills; a new police office for the East End; inclusion on the web site of information on the riparian restoration at Maple Grove Park; removal of a stone wall at Maple Grove Park accomplished with cooperative help from E. Lampeter Township and Millersville Boro; collaborative help from the Lancaster County Board of Realtors in facilitating the reporting of inspections of smoke detectors upon property transfer; the cooperative efforts on recycling education by the Township and School District of Lancaster; the combined effort of LASA, DEP, and seven municipalities to update the Act 537 Plan into one thus eliminating confusion over several different plans; upgrading of stormwater facilities in an area of Hamilton Park; completion of two highway projects -- reconfiguration of East King Street at South Conestoga Drive including a new traffic signal, and the installation of a flashing warning signal at Wabank and Hoover Roads; development of an emergency call list of personal numbers in order to reach officials in other municipalities during emergencies; a September 18 public meeting to recruit volunteers for riparian restoration work at Maple Grove Park, and a November 21 workshop to identify what is actually living in the Little Conestoga Creek.
F. Questions & Comments for Community Police Officer
Officer Jerry Hess was introduced. Tom Schaller, Atkins Avenue, inquired about the guidelines for issuing tickets at Manor Shopping Center.

VII. Announcements
A. Next Meeting
The next regular Board meeting will be held February 12, 2001 at 7PM.

The Lancaster Township Supervisors are committed to the goals
as established by the adoption of the Strategic Comprehensive Plan
and the following actions are consistent with the directives of that document


VIII. Old Business
A. Resolution No. 2001-03
Mr. Allen moved, Mrs. Adams seconded, and the Board unanimously authorized the Township Manager to enter into a reimbursement agreement with PennDOT for installation of flashing warning devices at New Danville Pike and Hoover Road.

IX. Planning/Zoning Business
A. Quarry Ridge Request for Extension of Time
Mrs. Adams moved, Mr. Allen seconded, and the Board unanimously granted a 90-day extension of time until April 12, 2001, to record the Quarry Ridge Final Plan.
B. Evergreen Estates Request for Reduction in Letter of Credit
Mrs. Adams moved, Mr. Allen seconded, and the Board unanimously authorized a reduction in the letter of credit for Evergreen Estates from $162,093.00 to $16,209.30. The Township engineer states that the lower amount is adequate to cover costs of remaining work.

X. New Business 
A. Ordinance No. 2001-01
Mr. Allen presented the above-mentioned ordinance known as the Curfew Ordinance regulating the presence of minors in public and/or private establishments between certain hours. The Board will act on this ordinance at the February 12, 2001 Board meeting.
B. Appointment
Mrs. Adams moved, Mr. Allen seconded, and the Board unanimously appointed Melissa A. Kelly to the Zoning Hearing Board as an additional alternate member with a term expiring 12/31/03.
C. Elwood/Spencer Avenues Change Order
Mr. Allen moved, Mrs. Adams seconded, and the Board unanimously authorized the Township Manager to sign a change order (amounting to $904.) dated December 20, 2000 for the Elwood/Spencer Storm Sewer Project, which is necessary to meet PennDOT specifications and to be eligible for PA Liquid Fuel Funds Expenditure.
D. Application for Handicapped Parking Space
Mrs. Adams moved, Mr. Allen seconded, and the Board unanimously approved an application for a handicapped parking space at 1245 Elm Avenue. Rob Eckenrode, Superintendent of Public Works, explained the procedure for securing a permit and the Township’s procedure for periodic validation.
E. Castle Roller Skating, Inc.
Mr. Allen moved, Mrs. Adams seconded, and the Board unanimously approved a request by Castle Roller Skating, Inc. to conduct an all-night skate on Saturday, March 17, 2001.

XI. Guest Recognition and Participation
Mr. Pickard introduced Gordon Reed, who was recently appointed as a new member of the Lancaster Township Planning Commission.(Charles Collom, Wilson Drive, asked what was being done to increase revenue at the Maple Grove Community Building. The Board noted this facility was never intended to be a moneymaking facility and that, as a community service, it is frequently used by non-profit groups at no charge. There has, however, been an increase every year in the number of paid rentals. ( 

XII. Adjournment
At 7:41PM with no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,




William L. Adams, Secretary
